

Wickham, Jerry, Env. Health

From: Wickham, Jerry, Env. Health
Sent: Tuesday, February 15, 2011 8:00 AM
To: 'Foss, Bob (Robert)'
Cc: Mark Borsuk; Hee, Calvin
Subject: RE: RO0000266, 1432 Harrison St, Oakland - Request for extension to April 13, 2011 due date

Bob,

Based on your request, the schedule for submittal of the Site Investigation Report referenced below is extended to June 17, 2011.

Regards,
Jerry Wickham
Alameda County Environmental Health
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway
Alameda, CA 94502-6577
phone: 510-567-6791
jerry.wickham@acgov.org

From: Foss, Bob (Robert) [<mailto:bfoss@croworld.com>]
Sent: Monday, February 14, 2011 4:44 PM
To: Wickham, Jerry, Env. Health
Cc: Mark Borsuk; Hee, Calvin
Subject: RO0000266, 1432 Harrison St, Oakland - Request for extension to April 13, 2011 due date

Jerry:

When we spoke on Feb 3 after our meeting regarding the other Harrison St site(s), I told you we were in the process of permitting the soil borings, the well and working with the property owner of 1445 Harrison St to gain access to their basement for the installation of vapor probes.

The co-owner of 1445 Harrison, whom I have spoken with, told me that he needed to discuss this request with his other co-owners. I am still awaiting a response from him regarding our request. I spoke with him again last Tuesday (2/8) and he said he'd be meeting with his co-owners this week. I hope to achieve access by the end of this week.

In regards to permitting the well installation along the western side of Harrison St, the staff working on permitting just told me of the backlog that the engineering department of the City of Oakland Community & Economic Development Agency, responsible for issuing encroachment permits for work in the streets, is experiencing due to staffing problems. Our original drilling date was set for February 28, but we have now had to push that out and reschedule it once we have a better idea of when we can acquire the permit.

We try to keep our client's costs down whenever possible, so we would like to avoid two mobilization charges to complete the proposed fieldwork. As such, we would like to postpone any fieldwork until we have all the necessary permits and access to the basement of 1445 Harrison.

You initially requested a submittal date of April 13, 2011 for a report documenting all site activities, including the conduit study. To insure that we are able to acquire all necessary permits and conduct the fieldwork, we request a 60-day extension for the submittal of the report. We propose a revised due date of June 17, 2011.

Please let us know if this is acceptable to you and ACEH. Thank you in advance for your consideration of this request.

Robert C. Foss, P.G.
Conestoga-Rovers & Associates (CRA)

5900 Hollis Street, Suite A
Emeryville, CA 94608
(510) 420-3348 office
(925) 413-8707 cell
(510) 420-9170 fax